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BOARD REPORTS 

LACCRMA – Mark Graffeo reported that LACCRMA was doing fine financially. He 
said there were total assets of a little less than two million dollars.  He further reported 
that as of August there were 10 open claims, of which were 5 errors and omissions and 5 
were employment practices. 

Retirement Report 
President Tammy Foster reported that the Retirement Fund as of November 30, 2013, 
was $473.9 million dollars with a rate of return for the fiscal year of 8.34%.  She reported 
that one of money managers, IronBridge, was being replaced by Elk Creek and William 
Blair.  The Board also approved an increase in Summit’s fees that had not been increased 
in approximately 8 years.  She also reported that Gary Curran had reviewed the 
information he had previously provided on Back DROP stating it could possibly increase 
cost by 2%.  Tammy related that the Board had voted to adopt the provisions under Act 
170 that pertains to the ability to grant COLA’s.  The Board had also voted to grant a 
COLA for all retirees who had been retired for a year or longer that would be made retro 
to January 1, 2014 when implemented.  The employer contribution rate would be 
increased by ½ percent above the approved mandatory required rate.  Debbie explained 
that the COLA would be equal to $1.00 for each year of credited service plus $1.00 for 
each year since you have been retired.   

Supplemental Report 
Mark Graffeo reported that as of October 31, 2013, the Supplemental Fund had a fund 
balance of about $74,000.   He further reported that for the first quarter the fund had net 
income of $25,000.   The total revenues for the fiscal year were $480,550 with total 
expenses of $455,145.  The total revenue is about $17,500 more that the same time last 
year because of the increase of fifty cents per suit and number of suits have increased. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

2014 Conference Report 
Lynn Jones reported on the 2014 Conference stating that the date is set for April 15-17, 
2014 in Calcasieu at L'Auberge du Lac with the price of $129 per night.  The theme is 
"Calcasieu Lighting the Way, Bling it On".  He said that his staff is looking forward to 
hosting the conference. 

Education Committee 
President Foster reported that the Clerks Institute will be at the Paragon February 25th – 
28th. 








